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	Town of Groton Massachusetts
Great Pond Advisory Committee

Minutes



November   25, 2020
Present: Woodle, Luening, Prest, Wheatley, 

Guests: Bob Anderson
The meeting was called to order at 7:04 by Chairman.

Meeting Minutes:Woodle motioned previously minutes be accepted. Wheatley seconded, and Committee voted unanimously to accept, 4-0.
Financial report: $2385

Duck Pond- Bob Anderson briefed committee. SOLitude came out and made repairs to equipment, measured muck depth. No new results as yet.

Excess funds from CPA to start up next year.  Money to last until June 2021.

A report will be produced by end of 2021.

Anderson asked for co-sponsorship by GPAC of new CPA grant application for three more years.

Wheatley made motion to support, Woodle seconded and Committee voted 4-0.

Lost Lake/Knops Pond- Woodle discussed latest CPA grant application to study non-point sources of pollution entering Lost Lake. He is preparing to send letter of interest to at least three firms for conducting study. Alex will submit all available electronic documents on previous studies. Woodle asks for $1000 support from GPAC to join GLA in their $5000 support for this project. The CPC gives points when others submit financial aid. These additional monetary gifts are usually spent first if the CPA grant is successfully received.

Woodle moved the motion, Prest seconded, and Committee approved unanimously 4-0.

Baddacook Pond- Luening discussed the submission of final report to Town on its year of harvesting which was successful. Harvester required repairs as it was damaged in operation activities. Town supported the cost of harvesting with Water Dept contributing 10K and Town the remainder (15K).

General Discussion-Prest discussed long-term plans for funding support at Lost Lake/Knops Pond. Town Manager said he could see funds for spot treatments each year being placed in Harvestor Committee budget. Future whole lake treatment cost would consist of “banked” contributions to GLA membership. Prest and Town mgr both felt that the CPA funds should be tapped for whole lake treatments. The CPC seems hung up on the issue that this would constitute “maintenance” which in their opinion is not what the funds are eligible to be used for. Prest argues that in reading the legislation governing the CPA grants, this is not stated clearly. Woodle will seek copies of some fifty projects, statewide, he researched on the CPA website which supports the argument for repeated grant support for repeat treatments and convey to Prest. Prest will review and determine the validity of this argument.

Adjournment-Prest motioned, Woodle seconded, Committee voted unanimously and meeting adjourned at 7:53pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Alexander Woodle, Clerk


